December 15, 1961

“t. Et pq m,.c"
8408 So., Figueroa
Los Angeles 3, California.

Dear Mr, Milcas:

At our special meeting of the Board of Directors,
held at the Herman Steiner Chess Club cm Thursday,
December 14, 1961, at 8:00 P.M,, your letter, in reply
te our invitation to attend, was read.

After a thorough discussion of your letter and
previous letters, it was the consensus of the Beoard
that we ask you to resign as a Director of the lerman
Steiner Chess Club, based on the following:

1. The implication in your letters that the
Board of Directors is guilty of a great
injustice in the Pischer-Reshevsky disputed
game,

2, Your position that there is no area of dise
cussion unless one accepts your views,

Very truly yours,
Hdythe Langdon

Secretary

cc: Officers and
Directors
Mr. Piatigorsky



